
Good afternoon Chairman Abney and members of the Committee 
 
I am writing today in support of H5756, legislation which would allow a municipality to establish 
its own conveyance tax rate for residential properties sold in excess of $900,000 to help fund 
the creation of new affordable homes.  
 
During the last four legislative sessions, the growing need for more affordable housing in this 
state has taken center stage with policymakers.  Historically low inventory of homes for sale 
and for rent coupled with exploding demand for housing have driven housing costs out of reach 
for many Rhode Islanders, particularly our lowest income households.   Decades long 
reductions in building permit activity, restrictive land use policies set forth by municipalities, 
low vacancy rates, the state’s chronic underinvestment in affordable housing and inadequate 
worker wages have all been major contributing factors to the lack of available homes and 
housing unaffordability. The only way to solve our housing crisis is to start building our way 
out of it.   
 
The additional real estate conveyance tax proposed in H5756 represents not only a useful tool 
to help generate additional revenue to fund the creation of homes that are critically needed but 
also supports municipalities in their efforts to reach the 10% affordable housing goal, allowing 
them to be an active part of the solution.  
 
Thank you for the opportunity to weigh in on this important piece of legislation. Please feel free 
to reach out if you have any questions. 
Regards  
Melina  
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Executive Director 
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https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.housingnetworkri.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7CHousefinancecomm%40rilegislature.onmicrosoft.com%7Ca195a9de9eaa483ea4ad08dd923071b0%7C9fe6112ca456463789dc0f284ceffc66%7C0%7C0%7C638827458969206168%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=gf%2FKk33fULIfPGpnngeEWB%2FOJKBhEhfYKYYF8Xe7s4s%3D&reserved=0
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fgivebutter.com%2FHNRI2025&data=05%7C02%7CHousefinancecomm%40rilegislature.onmicrosoft.com%7Ca195a9de9eaa483ea4ad08dd923071b0%7C9fe6112ca456463789dc0f284ceffc66%7C0%7C0%7C638827458969182948%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ioMlgCtFacrQhwvI5TJgiRuVF2ztKUS2zIvgn1KoDyA%3D&reserved=0


 
 
 
 


